Huron-Kinloss

The Corporation of the Township of Huron-Kinloss

Staff Report

Report Title: Refreshment Vehicle Licence - Exemption

Prepared By: Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk

Department: Legislative Services

Date: Jul. 3, 2023

Report Number: CLK-2023-07-37 File Number: C11 CLK 23,

P01 23

Attachments:

Recommendation:

THAT the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby receives for information Report CLK-2023-07-37 prepared by Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk;

AND grants an exemption to the Refreshment Vehicle Licence By-Law No. 2006-50, as amended, to permit The Daily Grind refreshment vehicle to attend the Ripley Food Art Craft Festival, and be located in the parking lot at 17 Queen Street, Ripley on Saturday August 19, 2023 from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

Background:

By-Law No. 2006-50 being the Refreshment Vehicle Licence By-law does not permit refreshment vehicles to operate on lands other those listed in Schedule "A "(By-Law No. 2011-71) that includes;

All lands zoned as defined below in the applicable Township Zoning By-Law:

GC- General Commercial

SC- Service Commercial

VC- Village Commercial

HC- Highway Commercial

MI- General Industrial

ML – Light Industrial

Staff would like The Daily Grind refreshment vehicle to be permitted to participate in the Ripley Food Art Craft Festival and to provide refreshments in the Ripley-Huron

Community Centre parking lot. The parking lot located at 17 Queen Street, Ripley is zoned Open Space which does not permit the licencing of Refreshment Vehicles.

Discussion:

The request was circulated to Township Staff. No concerns were noted.

The application meets all the required documentation including proof of insurance, Public Health Grey Bruce Food Inspection Report, photo of vehicle, Fire Inspection and permission from the Township of Huron-Kinloss to park in the parking lot on Saturday, August 19, 2023 from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

The Ripley Food Art Craft Festival is a Township event and has budgeted to include the fee of the \$200.00 one day Refreshment Vehicle Licence.

Staff recommends approval of the exemption request. If approved, the Township By-Law Officer will be notified by the Deputy Clerk.

Financial Impacts:

There are no financial implications with this report.

Strategic Alignment / Link:

We are a spirited community that takes pride in calling Huron-Kinloss home and welcoming others by maintaining a sense of connection and cohesion with each other and engaging in our community.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk

Report Approved By:

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer